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GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE
STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

MINUTES

February 15, 2012 – 1:00pm

AD 121
The Student Affairs Committee meeting was called to order at 1:05
Present:
Ricardo Perez (chair),  Lucy Agazaryan (ASGCC), Tina Andersen-Wahlberg (Admin.), Jason Bender (Joint Faculty), Sarkis Ghazarian (Joint Faculty), Guido Girardi (Admin.), Patricia Hurley (Admin.), Edward Karpp (non-voting resource), Carrie Miller (Joint Faculty), Michelle Mora (Admin.), Tzoler Oukayan (CSEA), Deborah Owens (Senate), Jewel Price (Admin.), Toni Reyes (Admin), Piper Rooney (Joint Faculty), Bianca Saleebyan (ASGCC), Paul Schlossman (Admin.), Jeanette Stirdivant (Division Chair), Andrew Stires (Manager/Confidential), Frankie Strong (non-voting resource), Andra Verstraete (non-voting resource), Hoover Zariani (CSEA)
Absent:
Alla Ghahramanyan (Joint Faculty), Brenda Jones (Admin.), Elmira Nazaryan (Admin.), Joana Saporito (Guild), Jan Swinton (Admin.)
Guests:
Dana Martarella; Amir Nour
Quorum:
18/23 voting members present

ANNOUNCEMENTS
· Introduction of Toni Reyes, new Health Center Director.

· The highlighted goals listed on the Committee agenda are the ones that have been identified as falling under the Committee’s purview [numbers 1 and 5]. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES – November 16, 2011
· Ms. Andersen-Wahlberg noted that she is listed as absent, but was present at the November 16, 2011 meeting.

It was MSC (Girardi/Bender) that the corrected minutes of November 16, 2011 be approved.  
Ms. Agazaryan abstained.
APPROVAL OF SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES
It was MSC (Price/Girardi) that the Matriculation Committee minutes of October 27, 2011 be approved.

· Dr. Price reported that Counseling is in the process of implementing the new electronic student education plan.  The programming is complete and the counselor training has begun.
It was MSC (Price/Schlossman) that the Non Credit Matriculation minutes of November 30, 2011 be approved.

· The group is continuing to coordinate the effort to matriculate Non Credit students to the Credit program.

It was MSC (Schlossman/Saleebyan) that the Service Learning Committee minutes of October 13, 2011 be approved.

· The SPARK mentoring program was started in Fall 2011. 51 continuing students signed up and were trained to serve as mentors; 93 incoming freshman signed up to be mentored.  Ms. Saleebyan reported that she is a mentor and the program is going well.
· The staff in the Center for Student Involvement (CSI) is putting together a resource directory that they hope to complete in Spring 2012.
· The GearUp program funding has run out so GCC is no longer participating in the program.  Mr. Zariani reported that the federal grant ended with no opportunity to renew because Congress did not fund it.
· The center has been working on updating the student survey that is part of the CSI SLO.

It was MSC (Saleebyan/Schlossman) that the Student Fees Committee minutes of January 11, 2012 be approved.
· Non Resident Tuition Fee – Will remain at current $181/unit.
· Capital Outlay Fee – Increase from $5 to $9

· The computed Capital Outlay Fee from last year is $25; however, in order to minimize the impact on students, the Student Fees Committee approved an increase from $5 to $9 per unit.
· Mr. Ghazarian expressed concern about raising the fee in light of the already high cost for international students to attend the College.  The College should not pass its fiscal problems on to our students.
INFORMATION ITEM
	Drop for Non-Payment


	Dr. Ricardo Perez, Mr. Amir Nour

	· It was MSC (Oukayan/Saleebyan) to move this item before Old Business
· Four drops were scheduled and the dates published in the schedule of classes.  However, only one of the four was done.
· After the first drop was made, even though the students were dropped from the classes, the account still showed that they owed fees for the classes.  The accounts had to be manually corrected (approximately 450 students).
· The problem still hasn’t been resolved.
· Will be meeting with ITS on Feb. 16 to discuss the issues.
· Discussion took place on any student that was not captured and thought they would be dropped for non-payment.  Need to have a policy to address the issue.

· Will students who weren’t dropped when they should have been receive a “W” on their transcript?  This could have a greater future impact on the student with the changes to Title 5 and the third repeat policy.

· Dr. Perez stated that Student Services Cabinet will discuss this issue further and bring a recommendation back to the Committee at a future meeting.

· Mr. Ghazarian – need to do all or nothing.  Some students were dropped for non-payment, others were not.  It’s an inequity when some students lost classes, but others did not.
· Mr. Zariani – issue has been posted and discussed by students on the College’s FaceBook site.
· Mr. Nour – Problem didn’t appear until the drop was made.  No problem appears in test environment.  It only appears in production.  Also, if students register for a class 7 days prior to the semester start, or after the semester starts, they won’t be dropped for non-payment.


OLD BUSINESS

	Priority Registration

	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· Continuation of discussion from the November 16, 2011 meeting.  
· Four groups mandated by Title 5: DSPS, EOPS, Veterans, and Foster Youth.  They all register on the same day.
· The remaining groups enroll in the order listed on the handout.  There was a concern that the position of the Athletes within the priority prevents them from registering in the 12 academic units required by the NCAA for participation in intercollegiate athletics..

· Dr. Karpp reported that almost 9% of successful enrollments were made before the Scholars group.

· Tina asked if there was a way to capture the percentage of students within the mandated four who take advantage of their priority registration time.

· Ms. Marterella said that the Scholars Program averages 150-200 students.  These students have similarly rigorous requirements as the student athletes.
· Ms. Miller contended that the athletes don’t have classes set aside for them the way Scholars do. If they do not maintain 12 academic units in addition to their athletics classes, they lose their eligibility.

· Ms. Mora clarified that the top four all register the same day, but at different times.

· Mr. Ghazarian – International students must also maintain 12 units or they will be deported.  Similarly, athletes will lose their eligibility and scholarship opportunities.

· Dr. Schlossman – There are approximately 300 registered athletes.

· Dr. Price –There aren’t enough classes to offer the students and we won’t get anywhere if one group is pitted against another.  She recommended looking at what other colleges do to make it “fair.”  
· Dr. Karpp – After the groups register, the percentage of closed classes is only about 0.5%.

· Dr. Perez – one of the Student Success Task Force recommendations is that the Chancellor’s Office adopts a system-wide registration priority.  This discussion may be premature if the State is going to mandate a priority.
· Ms. Stirdivant – There are things that can be done without waiting for the Chancellor’s Office.  Need to address the “lifelong” learner who has a lot of units and will be taking seats from students who are trying to earn a degree or transfer.

· Dr. Perez proposed forming of a task force to look at what other schools do.

· Dr. Price recommended included parties without a vested interest in the outcome.
	Outcome
A task force was created to further investigate how other schools conduct their priority registration.  
The following committee members volunteered to serve on the task force: Bianca Saleebyan, Lucy Agazaryan, Paul Schlossman, Jason Bender, Jewel Price, Michelle Mora, Pat Hurley.  Michelle will take the lead on the Task Force.  Edward Karpp and Rueben Cuevas will be invited to join.  


NEW BUSINESS

	Deletion of Old Board Policies & Administrative Regulations

	Dr. Ricardo Perez

	· Ms. Glenn reported that the College’s legal counsel has advised the deletion of old board policies and administrative regulations which were renumbered after substantial revision.  Without official deletion by the Board of Trustees, both the old and new documents are in practice.

· The list of the proposed deletions is as follows:
· Board Policy 4035: Section 504 Regulations of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 Compliance Policy
· Board Policy 4410: Student Workers
· Board Policy 5020: Student Equity Plan
· Board Policy 5030: Counseling Program Policy
· Board Policy 5100: Student Grievance Procedures
· Board Policy 5110: Determination of Residence
· Board Policy 5116: Special Registration Procedures
· Board Policy 5116.1: Enrollment of Students in Grades K through 12
· Board Policy 5117: Registration/Course Enrollment Policy
· Board Policy 5119.1: Special Class Course Repeatability
· Board Policy 5120: Standard of Scholarship
· Board Policy 5122: Remedial Course Work Limit Policy

· Board Policy 5140: Credit by Examination
· Board Policy 5160: Academic Renewal
· Board Policy 5170: Course Repetition
· Board Policy 5180: Class Audit Policy

· Board Policy 5190: Grade Change Policy
· Board Policy 5310: Student Body Finance
· Board Policy 5410: Freedom of Speech: Time, Place, Manner
· Board Policy 5420: Standards of Student Conduct
· Board Policy 5430: Off-Campus Vendor/Solicitor Policy
· Board Policy 5530: Student Health Services

· Board Policy 6121: Academic Calendar
· Board Policy 6140.1: Minimum Requirements for the Associate Degree
· Administrative Regulation 4410: Student Worker Policy
· Administrative Regulation 5119: Academic Accommodations for Student with Disabilities
· Administrative Regulation 5420: Standards of Student Conduct, Procedural Guidelines & Disciplinary Action
· Administrative Regulation 5530: Student Health Services
	Outcome
It was MSC (Zariani/Girardi) to recommend deletion of the old board policies and administrative regulations as listed in the agenda.

The list of proposed deletions will be forwarded to the Campus Executive Committee for approval.


OTHER
	International Application Fee


	Mr. Amir Nour

	· The current processing fee of $50 has not been raised since 2005.
· The Student Fees Committee approved a $10 increase to $60 to cover the increased cost of processing application and shipping documents overseas.
	Outcome
It was MSC (Oukayan/Saleebyan) to approve the increase in the International Application Fee from $50 to $60.


	GED Test Fee


	Mr. Amir Nour

	· The Student Fees Committee approved increases to the GED test fees to cover the increased costs of administering the exams.
	Outcome
It was MSC (Oukayan/Girardi) to approve the following increases to the GED test fee for the Fall 2012 semester:
· Full battery (five tests): from $125 to $150

· Individual: from $25 to $30 per test.


The following items were not discussed due to a lack of time and will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting:
· Non Credit to Credit Matriculation
· Credit Course Repetition and Withdrawal
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is schedule for 1:00pm, March 21, 2012.
ADJOURNMENT
It was MSC (Schlossman/Girardi) to adjourn the meeting at 2:05pm.
Respectfully submitted by

Heather Glenn

Office of the Vice President, Student Services
